
 

To:  

 

The WHO Expert Committee on Selection and Use of Essential Medicines 

 

Subject: Support for Application Reference “A.19 Methylphenidate – Attention 

Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder” 

 

To Whom It May Concern 

 

I am writing to express my strong support for the inclusion of methylphenidate 

in the WHO Model List of Essential Medicines, as proposed in application 

reference A.19 Methylphenidate – Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder. 

 

In Bangladesh, 2% of children suffer from Attention Deficit Hyperactivity 

Disorder (ADHD), and the availability of methylphenidate remains a significant 

challenge. Patients are frequently forced to discontinue treatment due to 

unavailability of the medication, and even in major cities. Furthermore, the high 

cost of methylphenidate imposes an additional barrier. A single 10 mg 

immediate-release tablet costs approximately USD 0.14, which is considerably 

expensive within the context of our national economic conditions. 

 

Due to both limited availability and affordability, psychiatrists are often 

compelled to prescribe alternative medications which, regrettably, are not as 

effective as methylphenidate in managing ADHD. As such, ensuring a reliable, 

affordable, and sustained supply of methylphenidate is of critical importance for 

the optimal treatment of ADHD in our setting. Several leading child psychiatrist 

and adult psychiatrist of Bangladesh consented to take initiatives to include 

methylphenidate in WHO Model List of Essential Medicines and in national list 

in a scientific seminar followed by general discussion organized by Association of 

Child and Adolescent Mental Health (BACAMH) attended on 17.04.25. 

 

I sincerely urge the committee and relevant stakeholders to give this matter the 

utmost consideration, recognizing its significant implications for child and 

adolescent mental health in low-resource settings like Bangladesh. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Professor Dr. Shalahuddin Qusar Biplob 

President 

Bangladesh Association of Child and Adolescent Mental Health (BACAMH) 

 17 April, 2025 


